
FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
445 12th STREET SW

WASHINGTON DC 20554

MEDIA BUREAU
AUDIO DIVISION
APPLICATION STATUS: (202) 418-2730
HOME PAGE: www.fcc.gov/mb/audio

John G. Rails, Jr, Esq.
Rails Law Firm, LLC
5201 North Davis Highway
Pensacola, FL 32503

Dear Mr. Rails:

Re: Andaia Enterprises, Inc.
WNWF(AM), Destin, FL
Facility ID No. 72803
File No. BMP-20130419AAK

This is in reference to above-captioned minor change application to change frequency
fi-om 1120 to 1140 kHz, increase tower height and daytime power from 1 kW to 3 kW, add a 2.4
kW critical hours facility, and add a 0.0 12 kW nighttime facility for station WNWF(AM).

A preliminary review of the application reveals that the proposed efficiency of 287.7
rnV/mlkmlkW is incorrect, and the correct efficiency should be 269 mV/mlkmlkW based upon
the proposed deficient ground system. However, an efficiency of 269 mV/mlkmlkW would be
unacceptable because it fails below the required minimum efficiency of 282 mV/mlkmlkW for
Class D stations, as specified in Section 73. 189 of the Commission's rules.

Further action on the subject application will be withheld for a period of thirty (30) days
from the date of this letter in order to allow time to file a curative amendment. Failure to
i-espond or amend within this time period will result in the dismissal of the application pursuant
to Section 73.3568 of the Commission's rules.

Sincerely,

PROCESSING ENGINEER: Joe Szczesny
TELEPHONE: (202) 418-2700

FACSIMILE: (202) 418-1410
MAIL STOP: 1800B2-JBS

EMAIL ADDRESS: Joseph.Szczesny@fcc.gov

September 10, 2013

on Nguyen
Supervisory Engineer
Audio Division
Media Bureau

cc: Clarence Beverage
John G. Ralls, President
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